
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      April 10, 2017 
 
 
 
Dear Brother Priests and Deacons, and Pastoral Coordinators, 
 
 I am happy to announce that, effective today, I have appointed Fr. Bradley R. 
Hagelin Vicar for Charities.  Fr. Hagelin will remain pastor of St. Luke Parish, Shoreline. 
 
 In preparation for ministry as Vicar for Charities, Fr. Hagelin has served on the 
Boards of CCS and CHS for the past year, and has already been an effective and 
respected contributor to the work of the Boards.  In his capacity as Vicar, he will serve 
as Chair of each Board. 
 

As you know, the Vicar for Charities is a key leadership role on behalf of the 
Archbishop, and I am grateful to him for accepting this significant responsibility in 
addition to his parish duties.  I have every confidence that Fr. Hagelin will do a superb 
job. 

 
 Please join me in congratulating and thanking Fr. Hagelin for this new 
appointment! 
 
      Sincerely in Christ, 
 
 
      J. Peter Sartain 
      Archbishop of Seattle 


